From: To:

secretary.state@beis.gov.uk; East Anglia ONE North; East Anglia Two;

Scottish power and national Grid applications

Date:

. 27 January 2022 16:24:55

Dear Secretary of State and planning Inspectorate

Re: PINS Ref EA1N - EN010077 and EA2 ENO010078

I find it very deeply worrisome that you the Secretary of State and planning Inspectorate are considering the above application.

The cable route is only going to destroy our fragile coast and cause re repairable damage to the AONB, SSSi and SPA. The size of these needless trenches will destroy the local wildlife and beauty of the area that will never be restored.

Livelihoods are going to destroyed through loss of tourism that will not return for years even generations. The costs lost will be huge. The pressure on local services will go up as un employment rates will only rise. Do not destroy a thriving industry that is only getting back on its feet.

The pollution from the works but also the proposed National Grid expansion of substations will be huge.

The noise and light pollution will be catastrophic when it could be avoided. Green Energy doesn't need to costs the earth!

This government must do more to find sensible and alternative options. Energy should be bought to land where it needs to be used. No one is against sustainable energy but not at the costs of local livelihoods and beautiful areas. The carbon footprint from this scheme will be huge even embarrassing to the governments zero carbon policies.

I want to protect the environment for my children and there children. Do allow this to be destroyed when alternative option are available. We cannot allow these decisions to destroy local areas that our children will no longer be able to enjoy.

Yours faithfully,

Megan Sherratt

--



**Disclaimer:** The information contained within this email and any attachment is intended for the use of the addressee(s) only, is strictly confidential and may also be legally privileged. If you have received this email in error, please notify the sender and delete the email from your system immediately. Please note that any form of distribution, copying or use of this communication or the information in it or disclosure to another party is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful.

Attachments to this e-mail may contain software viruses which may damage your systems. Thompson's Galleries have taken reasonable steps to minimise risk, but we advise that any attachments are virus checked before they are opened. Thompson's Galleries does not accept any liability or responsibility for viruses transmitted through this email, or any attachment, or for changes made to this email after it was sent.